
Federal Practice Committee Meeting Minutes
January 12, 2006

A meeting of the Federal Practice Committee was held on Thursday, January 12, 2006 in
Kansas City, Missouri.  Committee members in attendance were Lajuana Counts, Chair; Lynn
Bratcher, Denise Henning, J.R. Hobbs, John Applequist, Wallace Squibb, and Philip Greenfield. 
Tim Van Ronzelen participate via conference call the Pat Brune, Clerk attended as scribe.

The meeting was called to order at 12:15 PM by Lajuana Counts and the first agenda item
was an update from the sub-group working on the review of the Early Assessment Program with
Wallace Squibb reporting.  Wallace had met with Kent Snapp, EAP Administrator, and discussed the
charge the Court en banc had given the Federal Practice Committee to review the early assessment
program.  Kent suggested working with Donna Sinestra from the Federal Judicial Center (FJC) and
Wallace called her.  She offered the resources of the FJC for the study and expressed appreciation 
for being asked to participate.  She also suggested using data from CM/ECF and offered to assist in
the generation of the survey tool to be used.  Wallace then recommended to the Committee that the
next step be reporting to Judge Dorr who is the contact Judge on this issue followed by firming up
the working relationship with the FJC.  The Committee agreed.  (A written report was also circulated
by Michael Berry and a copy is attached to this minutes.)

Lajuana then brought up the next agenda item:  electronic discovery.  As stated in the
September minutes of the Federal Practice Committee, Judge Laughrey had asked the Committee
for assistance with the D. Brook Bartlett Lectures with this as a possible topic and also for assistance
with possibly crafting a Local Rule on Electronic Discovery.  J.R. Hobbs recommended a speaker he
had heard recently named Shirley Goza, an attorney now working with a litigation support firm who
could possibly assist in both ways.  Tim Van Ronzelen had confirmed the name of the Judge from
New York who several of the members have heard speak on the topic; Judge Shira Scheindlin.  (In
an email he also referenced an article written by the Judge in the Boston College Law Review - 41
B.C. Rev. 327 March 2000.)  The Committee asked the Clerk to approach Judge Laughrey with this
information to see if assistance with speakers was still needed and to get guidance about
involvement with the creation of a possible Local Rule.

J. R. Hobbs reported that he had been approached by Chris Harlan, Chair of the Federal
Practice Committee for the KCMBA, about how the two committees might work together.  After
some discussion it was agreed that he would ask Chris about a member of this group being
appointed to the KCMBA group as a liaison.  Wallace indicated that he had been asked to do
something similar with the Greene County Bar and that relationship was in the works as well.  The
Clerk suggested that something comparable be worked out with Cole County.

The members were reminded of the invitation to a luncheon meeting at the Whittaker
Courthouse on January 25, 2006 at 12 Noon with the Court and a visiting professor from China.

The next Federal Practice Committee Meeting will be held on Thursday, March 9th @ 12
Noon in Kansas City.
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